
SBDM MINUTES – November 6, 2008

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 3:30 p.m.  Members present were  Trish Stock,  Melissa Sanchez,  Dana Ingram, Mika Tapia, Maria Valone and Teresa Morgan.   Minutes were recorded by Mary Silva.


OPENING BUSINESS

a.   The November  agenda was approved by the council.

b. The October minutes were approved by the council.

c.   Good News – Preparation continues for the Veteran’s Day Celebration.  Close to 100 invitations have been sent out.  Lunch will be provided and a program with student performances is planned. 

PLANNING 

a. Safety Plan – Woodland’s lockdown plan was reviewed.  This would be used in the event of an intruder.  Each door of the building has been numbered.  A signal word for the faculty and staff has been determined.  Steps teachers should take in the classroom and how and where to exit were discussed.  This plan will be practiced.

b. CSIP – Comprehensive School Improvement Plan – Mrs. Packer, Mrs. Chenault, Mrs. Hall and Mrs. Baldwin reviewed the 07-08 KPR report.    They identified that our largest gap is with free and reduced lunch students.  Many components of our CSIP address these areas.  Additionally, the CSIP includes the use of the district curriculum guides and assessments.  After discussing the possibility of making a recommendation to teachers to use the guides, the SBDM unanimously decided that the guides on assessments would be mandatory.  The rationale behind this decision includes that continuing to do what we have been doing will get the same results.  Using the guides and common assessments will ensure content is taught and students are completing assessments similar to those on the KRP.  The CSIP document was approved by the council.

c. KPR Report was explained.

d. SB 168 was approved and is included in the CSIP.


BUDGET
a. We reviewed our School Activity Fund budget for October.


POLICIES

      a.  Open Records and Open Meetings Act – SBDM Meetings are open to anyone who wants to attend.       These papers were signed and returned to Mrs. Morgan.


COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. We reviewed the FRC schedule for November.

b. The October accident report was read and no significant accidents were reported.


NEW BUSINESS


EXECUTIVE SESSION

a.  Tracy DiFelice was hired as an ESS daytime waiver employee. 


The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.  

